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ALBOURNE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Council meeting held on Monday 19th January 2009 in the Albourne Village Hall.

Present: Cllr. Graham Stafford, Chairman; Cllr Jerry Butler; Cllr Robert Dunckley; Cllr. John Gooch; Cllr. Gwyn Price; Cllr. Lesley Ritchie and Cllr. Mick Gratton.   Also present: District Cllr Sue Seward.

Also in attendance: Jenny Hartley – Clerk to the Council
Several members of the public were present.

MINUTES

86. Apologies received from Cllr. Peter Griffiths.

87. Declaration of Interest – Cllr. Ritchie declared an interest in Planning Application 08/03839/FUL Partridges.

88. Approval of minutes from PC meeting held on 15.12.08 – Amend County to District Councillor against Sue Seward. 


Proposed: Cllr R Dunckley. Seconded Cllr J Butler.

89. Matters Arising – Clerk to obtain updates on Twitten and Inholmes Farm.

90. MSDC Report moved forward – Cllr Sue Seward updated members on the difficulties facing MSDC budget. 


It was reported that residents throughout MSDC had said they would support an increase in line with inflation so 


Long as there were no cuts to services offered. There will be some increase to car park charges, hope to offer 60p

  for the first hour of parking. A MSDC resident can apply for a concession on parking where they are exposed to this 


cost for work purposes.
Cllr Seward informed members of the lack of facilities at MSDC for the South Area Planning Committee meeting relating to the Gospel Hall planning application. People who were present to attend the Gospel Hall meeting were asked to wait outside due to the number of residents who were present at the preceding meeting. It took around an hour and a half before we were asked back in, and the meeting began. I felt there were strong grounds for refusal – design, footpaths, size of the application based on strategic need not for local need etc. Consent was granted 6/4.


Impact on conservation will be significant. And there are feelings of a weak design.

Cllr. Seward informed members of the need to record voting in a clear and concise way – either ‘ council supported’ or ‘council objected’. Do not be specific to the detail of the voting. 


I had requested the statement regarding the ‘Chairman’s casting vote’ to be removed.


Cllr Gratton said he felt the word ‘strongly’ wasn’t an accurate interpretation of the meeting.


Cllr Seward stated she felt that the views against were indeed very strong from the meeting.


Cllr Dunkley informed members he felt Cllr Seward had done an outstanding job at that meeting.

Cllr Stafford extended his thanks to Cllr Seward and informed members of his disappointment when the Chairman of the meeting that night had requested that anyone who was not there for the Folders meeting (which was being held before the Gospel Hall application) should wait outside until the Gospel Hall application was ready to be discussed. Members of the Brethren Community did not leave the room.

No further questions for Cllr Seward. Cllr Seward left the meeting.

91. 8:01pm meeting closed for member of the public to speak regarding planning application: 08/03839/FULPartridges, 

Trusslers Hill Lane, Albourne . Members were given a detailed description of the planning application and the history of the property. The owner informed members of the problems having tried to sell the property over a 3 year period.
 
8:10pm Meeting re-convened.

Members of the Parish Council have No Objection to this application. Proposed; Cllr Dunckley. Seconded Cllr, Butler.

92. Presentation by Carol Tomkins (MSDC) and Tom Warder (Action in Rural Sussex) regarding the need and criteria 


for low cost affordable housing.


Details of the questionnaire were discussed with members and how AIRS assist with the data compilation.


Tom Warder advised the cost of a survey is generally under £1000 and that MSDC will pay half of that cost.


Generally the results from start to finish take in the region of 8 weeks.

Members informed Carol and Tom that they would like a firm costing for this questionnaire, although they had concerns that when the results of the questionnaire are sent to local authority it may put the Parish under pressure to use a certain site.

Cllr Stafford extended his thanks to Carol Tomkins and Tom Warder. They left the meeting.

93. Decisions of the Planning Authority – 

(i) North Park Farm – Approved

(ii) The Old Rectory – Approved

(iii) Gospel Hall – Approved.


Members were informed of a future application ‘Gallops. Ultra modern 2 storey, lower storey to be sunken.

94. Chairman’s Report – Update on the meeting attended for Permitted Development Rights. This is a very


Difficult area to understand clearly and it was suggested that any questions should be directed to MSDC planning.

  Cllr Gratton said he felt that one or two members should spend time understanding this new system as it is part of 


a Councillors role within a Parish to spot any potential issue’s arising.


Reminder of the Joint Parish Meeting – any items for the Agenda.

· Survey experience on Rural Housing

· Traffic on B2116

95. Allotments – Clerk informed members of the recent correspondence regarding the South Plot Allotment at Hunters


 Mead. A letter had been sent to Mr. Standing with a section to sign and return to the Clerk with a prepaid envelope


 to terminate this agreement and free the plot back to advertise within the Parish. Mr. Lower has expressed an


 interest in this allotment and is aware it will be advertised within the Parish first.

96. EDF Update – Clerk informed members of the latest contact made with Andy George from the Hove office. He had


 suggested contacting ‘Networking’ in Crawley as they are responsible for the electricity boxes. Clerk had been so 


far unable to locate a contact number nor address for this department, and had resorted to contacted Joyce White 


from the maintenance section who has been very helpful in the past. Joyce is looking into the contact details and 


will advise.

97. Village Hall Chairman’s report – nothing to report. VH meeting held on 12.01.09. 
98. Finance and Administration report – Budget was talked through by Cllr Stafford, various questions and suggestions 


were raised. It was decided that we should continue with changing a minimum of 2 EDF bulbs from Tungsten to


Sodium this year, and also 2009/10. Precept agreed of £14383.59 for 2009/10. Clerk to inform MSDC of this figure.

   Finance report handed out by Clerk showing cheques to be issued and agreed

   WSCC (Clerks Salary for Dec 08)




£  689.89

   Clerks Expenses (Dec/Jan)





£  129.37
   Barcombe Landscapes





£  109.94

   Wightman & Parrish






£     32.39

   Mazars Auditor






£   178.25

   Total








£ 1139.84 

Proposed Cllr Gratton, seconded Cllr Dunckley
99. Freedom of Information Act – Clerk informed members of the requirement to adopt the model policy sent by SALC.
Cllr Price said there is a need for this policy as we are a Public Body. Clerk to finalise the costs of producing copies to the public.

All in favour of adopting this model policy – Proposed Cllr Gratton, Seconded Cllr Dunckley.

100. Additional items since preparation of the Agenda – None.

101. Councillors Exchange of information – Cllr Ritchie raised the issue of potholes in the village. Clerk to contact 


WSCC Highways. One each end of Barley Croft, one on B2116 North End of Trusslers Hill Lane and one North Side 


of B2116 between Oak Vale Cottages and Albourne Equestrian Centre.

Cllr Gooch mentioned the serious flooding issue opposite Oak Vale Cottages. Cllr Gooch had seen WSCC vehicles


there today. Clerk to ensure Cllr. Peter Griffiths is aware of this issue. 

  Cllr Gratton informed members he had seen the much reduced speed by the tractor and trailer that Cllr Griffiths 


had mentioned was travelling very fast along Trusslers Hill Lane. Clerk to pass this positive response onto Cllr. 


Griffiths.


Date set for the 2009 Albourne Flower Show – 12th September 2009.


Clerk requested the ‘winners’ of the 2008 show to be issued so the information could be entered on the website.


Cllr Gratton and Cllr Gratton to prepare this information.


Cllr Dunckley reminded members of the Film Night on Tuesday 27th January 2009.


No further exchanges of information.

102. Date of Next Meeting – Monday 23rd February 2009 *Please note change of date*

Meeting closed at 21:57pm

Signed:……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………….

(Chairman)
Date:………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..

